



Florida Department **Environmental Protection**

Twin Towers Office Building 2600 Blair Stone Road Tallahassee, Florida 32399-2400

Virginia B. Wetherell Secretary

July 20, 1994

Mr. David J. Balonque Vice President First National Bank & Trust Company P. O. Box 9012 Stuart, Florida 34995-9012

Dear Mr. Balonque:

On June 27, 1994 we returned to you the original Irrevocable Letter of Credit No. 1989-27 for the account of Florida Tire Recycling, Inc., in the amount of Fifteen Thousand (\$15,000) Dollars. This Letter of Credit was sent to you by certified mail and signed for by Dee Coleman on June 29, 1994. The funds from this letter of credit were to be deposited into the Florida Tire Recycling, Inc./ FDEP Solid Waste Management Trust Fund Agreement with your bank on July 1, 1994.

As of this date we have not received confirmation that this has been done. Please send that confirmation to us as soon as possible, so that our records can be complete.

Thank you for your prompt attention to this matter. If you need any additional information please call me at (904) 488-0300.

Sincerely,

Frances L. Keill

Frances L. Keith Environmental Specialist II Solid Waste Section

FLK: jc

cc: John Wilson, Florida Tire Recycling Inc. Joe Lurix, FDEP SE District Office√ Janet Bowman, OGC FDEP Tallahassee Jan Rae Clark, Solid Waste Section